Sustainable Living Armidale Inc.

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 4th July 2013 at 7pm 

at Kent House, Armidale

Present: Helen Stokes, Tom Livanos, Cathie Lamont, Richelle Roberts, Graham MacKay, Johanna Garnett, Tom Fisher, Vanessa Bible, Ros Foskey, Bruce Stevenson, Angela Symonds, Jan Brahe, Bruce Southcott, Debra Mill, Kath Wray, Michelle Owens, Bruce Graham, Iain MacKay (Chair), Robyn Newberry, Jo Leoni, Bar Finch (minutes), Kath Wray, Patsy Asch.

Apologies: Margaret Sharpe, Graham Patterson, Wendy Smith, Val Sherwell, Joc Coventry, Mahalath Halperin, Ray South, Owen Sullivan, Ken Brown, Brian Connor, Paul Reader.

Welcome: Iain welcomed everyone.

Minutes: The minutes of the previous AGM on 5th July 2012, which had been circulated in advance, and tabled, were adopted (Pats/Michelle).

Business Arising: None.

Convenor’s Report (Iain)

Iain spoke to an on-screen Convenor’s Report:
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Our Thursday Forums for the year:
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Our mailing list & Facebook:
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Iain presented thank you cards and small gifts to all committee members for the past year: Pats, Michelle, Cathie, Tom L, Joc, Mahalath,  Jo, Robyn, Tom F., Jan, Bar.

Treasurer’s Report for year ended 30th June, 2013 (Robyn)

It has been another pleasing year of operations for Sustainable Living Armidale. Financial highlights have been the continuation of the ‘I Can Do It’ Project funded by a grant from The Environmental Trust, and the receipt of a grant from Roads & Maritime Services to celebrate Bike Week. This year also saw the SLA Sustainable House Tour event come to fruition and the continuing establishment and successful operation of the Community Garden. The Coal Seam Gas group continued to raise monies and were able to support a number of initiatives relating to the production of films highlighting the effects of this industry on the environment. 

As at the end of the financial year, the combined SLA account balances held at New England Community Mutual came to a total of $17,233.98, which comprises general funds as well as $5,606.63 unspent funds from the Environmental Trust Grant relating to the ‘I Can Do It’ Project, along with a further $600 grant which has not yet been expended. Assuming full expenditure of grant funding, this leaves SLA with net funds of $11,627.35. The Community Garden holds a further $3,090.99 in a separate account. The figures shown on the SLA Financial Statement reflect the net position of the Community Garden account. There is a separate detailed financial statement available for anyone who is interested in taking a closer look. 

As of the end of financial year, SLA had 65 financial members, of which 26 have joined recently and will therefore continue that membership into the 2013/2014 financial year. All other membership subscriptions become due and payable at the AGM on 4th July, 2013. 

I am not aware of any significant outstanding payments to be made or received. 

I now offer the financial statements up to the meeting for comments, questions and adoption. 

Copies of the Financial Statement for the year ending 30.6.13 were tabled.

The Treasurer’s Report was adopted (Cathie/Michelle)

Election of Office Bearers

Bar took the chair and declared all positions vacant.

· Convenor: Iain MacKay nominated by Pats/Kath. No further nominations, Iain elected unopposed.

· Secretary: Debra Mill nominated by Pats/Tom L. No further nominations, Debra elected unopposed.

· Treasurer: Robyn Newberry nominated by Iain/Jo. No further nominations, Robyn elected unopposed.

Iain resumed the chair.

The following delegates had been recommended by their Action Groups, and were endorsed by the meeting, and therefore become members of the Coordinating Committee:

Patsy Asch (Energy), Tom Fisher (Transport), Angela Symonds (ALF), Jo Leoni (Community Garden), Jan Brahe (AACSGaM), Paul Reader (Heart & Soul), Michelle Owens (ArmLETS).

Iain reminded all present that the SLA structure encourages members (at least 3) to set up  action groups to pursue a goal or activity consistent with SLA’s vision, mission and values.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 7.32pm, and was followed by the Thursday Forum, with a showing of the film “Do The Maths”.
